
COUNCIL        27TH JANUARY, 2010 
 
 
NOTICE OF MOTION 
 
Council Members are asked to consider the undermentioned Motion:- 
 
(i) Notice of Motion – Severe Weather Conditions 
 
 Sunderland City Council thanks the residents of Sunderland for their support 

and understanding during the recent unprecedented Big Freeze. 
 
 We also commend each and every member of staff who worked tirelessly in 

dangerous conditions to ensure that the roads and pavements were kept clear 
and that the refuse bins were emptied as soon as humanly possible. 

 
 We condemn the comments in the Sunderland Echo made by Councillor Lee 

Martin Leader of the Conservative group and Councillor Paul Dixon the only 
Liberal Democrat Councillor in Sunderland which criticised our staff and 
showed total ignorance of how the staff in that department operate. 
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